
WALDRINGFIELD TENNIS COURT TRUST 

 

REPORT TO THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING, 10th April, 2018 

 

GENERAL CONDITION 

 

The court is now into its 20th season after total re-construction in 1998. In 2012 a 

root barrier was inserted along the south-eastern corner, tree root damage was 

repaired and the surface painted and re-lined.  Moss is a constant problem and the 

court was professionally cleaned in April 2016 and moss killer has been applied by 

users since that time. The court is structurally in reasonable condition with some 

surface erosion in places but has little impact on play.  It should last another 3 

seasons before major re-surfacing becomes necessary, which is likely to cost at least 

£16,000. The sign and bench seat were replaced last season and we thank Annie 

Cawthorn for the donation of the replacement seat. 

 

ANNUAL FINANCES 

 

• Income for 2017 (court fees and interest less expenses) was £565.57, the fees 

being in line with previous years but with little outgoing expenditure. 

 

• The total bank balance at the end of the 2016 year was £12,876,41. 

 

COURT FEES 

 

AGM is scheduled to take place on Thursday 19th April and the court fees will 

be agreed at that meeting and published on Waldringfielders and a notice at the 

court. 

 

ACKNOWLEDGEMENTS 

 

Many thanks to Annie Cawthorn assisted by Fiona Eaton for managing the court 

bookings. 

 

 

Colin Archer 

Chairman of the Waldringfield Tennis Court Trust 

9th April, 2018
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